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Thanks to excellent Research Associ-
ate participation, we received 926
Data Report Forms for 1998—nearly
250 more than last year. Of these, 778
were complete and timely enough
to be analyzed. The 778 bat houses
represented 41 U.S. states, Washing-
ton, D.C., three Canadian provinces,
Puerto Rico, the U.S. Virgin Islands,
and the Cayman Islands. We are
pleased to report that the overall suc-
cess rate for the 1998 season, regard-
less of adequate design or proper
placement, rose to 57% (445 of 778
houses occupied), the highest ever for
the Project. Looking back over the past
four years, overall bat house occu-
pancy has increased each year: 31% in
1995, 37% in 1996, 53% in 1997, and
57% in 1998. Results show that success
is much higher when larger houses are
used and installation recommenda-
tions are met. For example, nursery-
style houses, with at least three
crevices 15 inches (38 cm) or taller, in
place for at least one year, installed 10
feet (3 m) or higher above the ground,
on buildings or poles, and within 1/4
mile (400 m) of fresh water, were 75%
(123 of 163) successful. Occupancy
rose to 85% (47 of 55) when they were
located within 50 miles (80 km) of
known caves or mines. Occupied
houses were distributed among 31
states, three Canadian provinces,
Puerto Rico, and the Cayman Islands.

Our results show that a critical
determinant of bat house success is
the amount of time it has been in
place. In this year’s analysis, houses
installed prior to 1997 had a 65% (258
of 399) occupancy rate, whereas those
mounted in 1997 and 1998 were 48%
(177 of 366) occupied. This demon-
strates the importance of having well-
built houses able to withstand the ele-
ments for many years. Remember that
caulk, paint, quality materials, and

careful construction all increase house
longevity. First-season success contin-
ues to improve, however, especially
for nursery-style houses, of which
50% (52 of 105) installed in 1998 were
already used by bats.

Design

Bat house design, particularly overall
size and crevice height, are extremely
important. Of the eight common styles
of houses reported, tallest and widest
houses performed best. Once again,
nursery houses performed well with a
60% (219 of 367) overall success rate.
Nursery houses were used by eight
species, more than any other style.
Rocket boxes [The Bat House
Researcher, Spring 1997] also did well,
with 89% (31 of 35) occupied. All 26
rocket boxes reported by Honorary

A 5-Unit Modular Bat Home,
recently developed by BCI and
Marvin Maberry, is welded in
position atop four metal poles.
Four of these were installed in
Texas in 1998. See story on

page 3.

Research Associate Dan
Dourson, biologist with
the Daniel Boone Na-
tional Forest, Kentucky,
were used, accounting
for the high success
rate. Large houses, built
to shelter 500 to 1,500
bats, were 78% (14 of
18) inhabited.

Small houses, de-
signed for less than 50
bats, had only 42% (52
of 123) occupancy. In
last year’s study, small
houses as a whole were
only 31% successful,
but it appears that suc-
cess is increasing as these designs
improve; small houses installed in
1998 were 46% occupied (12 of 26).
Medium-sized boxes, designed for 50
to 100 bats, had a 46% (80 of 173) over-
all success rate.

Crevice size (depth, width, and
height) and number appear to play a
large role in attractiveness to bats.
Based on earlier studies, we have rec-
ommended a crevice spacing of 3/4 to
1inch (19 to 25 mm) as the best overall
size for crevice-dwelling bats. Our
1998 data show that 60% (292 of 489)
of houses with 3/4-inch crevices were
used by bats, whereas other crevice
sizes averaged 53% (153 of 288) occu-
pancy. Nine species were reported
using crevice sizes averaging 3/4
inches, more than any other size.
Boxes with an average crevice size of
one inch also performed well, with







